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COMPOSITION OF DIVISION FIELD TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE TEAMS
(DFTATS)

To:  Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chiefs, CID&SGOD
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors/In-charge of Districts
Elementary and Secondary School Heads
All Others Concerned

1. To ensure efficiency and effectiveness in monitoring and providing Technical
Assistance to all Schools and Learning Centers, this Office creates the Composition
of Division Field Technical Assistance Teams (DFTATs) pursuant to Unnumbered
Regional Memorandum dated September 5, 2019 re: Submission of Division Field
Technical Assistance Teams and reiterated during the conduct of the Regional
TALACayan held at RELC NEAP Hall, Rawis Legazpi City on November 9-11, 2022.

2. Hereunder are the Composition of the Division Field Technical Assistance
Teams, to wit:

Team 1 Team 2
Romel G. Petajen Team Leader Mary Jean S. Romero
Elias V. Abundo Asst. Team Leader Miguelito Rodriguez
Cynthia T. Soneja Ma. Gina M. Templonuevo
Gina L. Custodio Frankie T. Turalde
Nino Gerard C. Ceneta Members Belen T. Tapas
Marisol T. Lim Nieva DJ. Tuibeo
Ruth B. Sorrera Timmy T. Alcantara

Jose T. Arcilla Jr.

Team 3 Team 4
Norlito P. Agunday Jr. Team Leader Aroline T. Borja
Joselito T. Ruiz Asst. Team Leader Delfin I. De Leon
Amelia B. Cabrera Gina B. Pantino
Jesslyn T. Taway Jezrahel T. Omadto
Brenda V. Villarey Members Kristine G. Santelices
Clarissa G. Magdaraog Sarah S. Chiong
Arnold M. Valledor Anjo G. Tugay

Noe M. Villamartin Rey C. Bonayon
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3 Members of the DFTATs are expected to come up with initial Division
Technical Assistance Plans (DTAPs) based on schools TA Plan, School PIRPA,
Division PIRPA, E-BEIS and other sources of data.

4. Concerns and clarifications can be directed to SGOD-SMME Unit via this
email address sarah.chiong@deped.gov.ph or at CP No. 09215650921.

5. For information and wide dissemination.

MA. LU;jAUT. DELA RO
Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Officer-In-Charge
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

Reference: Unnumbered Regional Memorandum dated September 5, 2019
re: Submission of Division Field Technical Assistance Teams (DFTATS)
SSC/SMME/January 13, 2023



